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Dow Park was established in 1959 and encompasses 40 acres of open green
space in the heart of a historic Texas community. Dow Park’s history is as old as
Texas itself. The parks property was identified as part of the Dr. George M.
Patrick Survey A-624. Twenty acres of Dow Park were part of the original
acreage Dr. George M. Patrick purchased in 1830. Dr. Patrick was the founding
father of the Deer Park area and played an important role in Texas
independence. Patrick's home where the Texan army encamped at the Battle of
San Jacinto, cabinet meetings were held and the eventual treaty was drafted.
The park, located in the center of the City, hosted a replica of Dr. Patrick’s cabin
home and a gravestone, which predates the Battle of San Jacinto. These historic
features were moved to the park shortly after Shell Oil Company purchased the
land of the original homestead and where the gravestone was discovered.
The first 20 acres of parkland were purchased by the City in effort to establish
a botanical garden for the Petal Pushers Garden Club. In addition, the Deer Park
Jaycees civic group utilized the purchase to promote park and recreational
resources to the growing blue collar community. Between 1970 and 1973, the
final 20 acres of parkland were purchased by the City of Deer Park with the
assistance of President Richard Nixon’s Legacy of Parks program. Through the
passing of the bond in 1973 and with grants won through the Texas Parks and
Wildlife Department, Dow Park began developing the area with various
amenities. With the addition of an outdoor swimming pool, tennis courts, a
pavilion, a gazebo, walking trail and other wonderful amenities this provided the
community with essential outdoor recreational needs.
Over the years, City leaders have taken great care and invested funds in
enhancements to preserve the crown jewel of the City of Deer Park’s Park
system. Between 2013 to 2018, the City has renovated it’s playground areas,
added a new restroom facility, installed 3 new pavilions, created a new splash
park, replaced and renovated thousands of feet of sidewalk and trails, enhanced
the community rose garden and completed numerous renovations to the Dow
Park pool. These enhancements have shown the City’s commitment to providing
a wonderful outdoor space for the community. While Dow Park continues to see
enhancements, both great and small each year, this level of investment is
indicative of how important the park is to the community.
It is estimated that Dow Park’s average annual attendance is over 50,000
visitors. Dow Park's pavilions average an estimated 5,000 guests, 17,000
swimmers at Dow Pool and 28,000 attendees for general park users. The park is
a widely utilized space and is the center of leisure activities for the community.
On a normal day, park visitors utilize the jogging trails, tennis courts, athletic
fields, pavilions, Splash Park, playgrounds, workout equipment, and open green
space. The Dow Park Pool is opened from Memorial Day until Labor Day of each
year. Dow Park often plays host to a variety of events. From birthday parties,
weddings, concerts and theatrical productions to City sponsored special events
and programs; Dow Park has served as the premier outdoor recreational space
for the community for decades and it will continue to do so for years to come.
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